COMES TO TERRACE BAY JUNE 13 - 17 TH OLD LEGION HALL SOUTH CAMP ROAD

WOMEN OF THE MOOSE CHAPTER 1426

Balloting took place on two new candidates at the Chapter Night meeting of the Women of the Moose. Sadie Benko presided at the meeting and minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read by Stella Sadowick.

Correspondence included a thank you card from Elsie Wills and a bulletin from Moose-

heart.

Highlights of her trip to Mooseheart and the capping ceremony were given by Alice Yates. She was invested with her cap and gown on June 8th.

Our new dishwasher has been installed and a cheque for \$300.00 was presented to the Lodge towards the dishwasher.

Any members willing to travel to Marathon to attend their supper and dance at the Moose Hall on June 16th, please leave your name with Bill Kurylo.

It was decided to present our \$50.00 bursaries to students whose parents are members of the Chapter or Lodge only.

Pot of gold was won by Alice Yates and

raffle by Alma Moquin.

Following adjourment, a delicious lunch was served by Stella Sadowick, Anne Stachiw, Minnie Woodruff and Sadie Benko.

Next meeting will be held on June 20th, when enrollment will take place.

NOTICE - SCHOOL DISMISSAL

Schreiber Public School Pupils will be dismissed from regular classes on Monday, June 25th at 3:45 p.m.

Reports will be released on Friday, June 29th.

Full details will be forwarded to parents by memo from the School.

ANNUAL PENNY AUCTION

St. Berchman's Altar Society will hold their Annual Penny Auction in the Rossport Hall on Sunday, June 17th at 8 p.m.

Excellent prizes of home baking, sewing novelties, books and toys.

TEEN BASEBALL LEAGUE

Starting this week a local baseball league will begin play. All of our games will be played at the field beside the Mill road. We will be playing baseball (the kind the |Montreal Expos play) and not fastball.

Anyone between the ages of I5 and 20 are eligible to play. If you are interested in playing or would like to umpire a few games contact Curtis Desrosiers for more information.

Games are to be played every Tuesday, Thursday, and Sunday nights at 6:30 p.m. We welcome anyone who would like to come out and watch what we hope to be interesting and exciting baseball action.

> The Executive, Teen Baseball League.

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY MEETS

The Directors of the Terrace Bay Horticultural Society met at the home of the secretary on May 29th. President, John Steen welcomed everyone present.

Membership chairman, Mrs. Dianne McKenzie reported 197 members to date.

Public planting projects will be the same as last year, with George Birch supervising planting at the Cenotaph in Schreiber, and Terry Dorland looking after the two beds in Terrace Bay.

Preparations are under way by Show Chairman, Hyacinthe Landry for the Flower and Vegetable Show which will be held in the Terrace Bay Arena on August 25th.

Trillium Awards will be presented as in previous years. Judging of the front yard landscaping and gardens will be carried out in August.

Junior Gardens Chairman, Albert Cadieux, reported that there would be 58 junior gardeners this year.

Mr. Ab Farrow gave a report on the District Meeting held in Thunder Bay on May IIth. Mr. R.F. Gomme from the Ministry of Agriculture and Food was the speaker.

Mr. Farrow was asked, at the meeting, if the Terrace Bay Society would be interested in hosting a District meeting in the future.

Mr. Farrow has been chosen as one of three assistants to Mr. Norman Harrison, District Director, to aid him in covering this region.

> More than 10 million acres of forest land in New Brunswick has been sprayed since 1952 for Spruce Budworm control.